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Waterline October 2019 

North East River Yacht Club  
www.neryc.com    Follow us on  

Saturday, Oct 5 -- Progressive Dinner on Docks  
Sunday Oct 6 ɀ Annual General Meeting & Slip Mooring Sign -Up 

Oct 11 Birthday/Anniversary/New Member Night  
Oct 12, 13 Frostbite Cruise  Sassafras River 

October 13 1PM Football and Fundraiser at the Club  
October 26 Epic Halloween Party  

Saturday November 2 ɀ #ÏÍÍÏÄÏÒÅȭÓ "ÁÌÌ 

  

"FALL" RESTAURANT  HOURS 

Thursdays 5pm - 9pm 

Fridays 5pm - 10pm 

  Friday & Saturday "Happy Hour" 5pm - 7pm 

 Saturday 5pm - 10pm  

Sundays 10am - 2pm Brunch  

http://www.neryc.com/
http://www.neryc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/NorthEastRiverYC/
https://www.facebook.com/NorthEastRiverYC/


2 
 

From the Commodore  
September is here and fall is in the air. Days are getting shorter, cooler weather and still a great time to be on 
the water. In fact, some boaters may even say that September is the best time to be on the Bay. 
 
September was action packed as usual. We kicked off the month the annual Labor Day Cruise to Baltimore 
and Predicted Log Race back to the club (winners announced at the Predicted Log Race party Oct 19). 
Followed by a spooky Friday the 13th night birthday night in the Burgee Lounge. Fall series adult sail racing in 
under way. And we are looking forward to the Progressive Dock Dinner in early October. 
 
While sail camp is now over, the Bay Racers continued to sail through into the fall representing NERYC and 
placing competitively, if not in the top levels of their respective classes. We applaud these efforts and are 
thankful that NERYC is able to provide such a quality program to promote the sport of yachting. I would like to 
thank again the entire crew from the Sail Camp and Bay Racer team including the directors, the coaches, 
support staff and volunteers. Most important the racers and the sail parents for their dedication.   
 
On the business front, August and September are our most challenging months financially. Itôs our slow time 
for revenue generating activities. And year over year, it is the time we dip in to our reserves to hold us over 
until the fall slip and member dues renewal season.  
 
Itôs also capital fund time. By now the Capital Fund letters have gone out and we have been receiving a healthy 
response. And for those that have offered a little extra beyond the $100 commitment, I would like to thank you 
on behalf of the Board of Governors for your contribution. Every dollar counts to help make the club a better 
place and enhance the member experience.  
 
Next on the list, ñNominationsò and I have requested on many occasions in emails and Waterline letters, we 
need your time, your energy, your friendship and volunteers. Our club is a member volunteer run organization. 
We have a long list of positions which needs ñyouò to make this the best club on the Bay. 
 
It is our collective responsibility as members to assure we keep the club in solid financial order, maintain the 
club facilities and provide a friendly and safe harbor for the members, family and friends to enjoy our great 
club. Please join us for the meeting and stay after for a lite fair in the Burgee. 
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, INCLUDING THE 2019-2020 NOMINEES FOR BOARD OF 

GOVERNORS  

The Annual General Meeting of the North East River Yacht Club will be held at the Club on: 

Sunday, October 6th at 3:00PM 

 
Commodoreôs Photo Challenge: The Photo Challenge is closing ASAP. Get you NERYC gear (hats, 
shirts...ect) and take your best selfie, or facility photo, petôs whatever, this summer and submit to me 
(foxdogb@gmail.com). We want to see your club spirit.  
 
 
Come into the Restaurant and Burgee for Thursday, Friday, Saturday evenings and Sunday Brunch. July, 
August and September had some great crowds for birthday night and BOG night with a whole lotta fun. Our 
Chef, kitchen, Burgee staff is ready to serve you. Look for Special Menuôs and Drink Specials. 
  
Thanks for your cooperation and participation in this program, we need your time, energy, volunteering and 
most important your friendship.  
 
We have a great club to enjoy the sport of yachting, a great club supporting the education of youth sailing and 
a great club for social activities.  
 
 
Thank You 
 
Brian Fuchs 
Commodore 
NERYC 

mailto:foxdogb@gmail.com
mailto:foxdogb@gmail.com
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For the benefit of the membership, I would like to offer a list of positions that 
include the slate of Nominees for the 2019-2020 Board of Governors is as 
follows and will be voted on at the Annual General Meeting: 
 

 Commodore ς    Matt Sheldrick 
 Vice Commodore ς   Dave Brzezowski 
 Rear Commodore ς   Claire Brechter 
 Fleet Captain ς    Open* 
 Administrator ς   Barb Luloff 
 Secretary ς    Cecil Keenan 
 Treasurer ς   Christopher Reno  
 Finance ς   Judy Herman 
 Restaurant Chair ς  Steve Young 
 Membership Chair ς   Judy Murray 
 Building and Grounds ς  Open*  
 Sail Program Chair ς   Julie Cottage  
 Dock Master ς     Rick Hanson 
 Immediate Past Commodore (IPC) ς Brian Fuchs  

 
*Nominations on the Floor at the AGM is welcome!!!!!!! 
 
The Board of Governors and Chairpersons are the champions of those committees listed below, 
there are needs for additional members to assist in the day to day operations of the club. For 
that matter we have a list of Committees that we need your assistance. Maybe there is subject 
in which you have experience or can lend some supportéé.some of these are filled, some are 
not. Regardless we always need support, and need to reposition or fill roles with new energy 
and expertise. 
 
Nominating Committee 
Publicity Committee 
Administration Committee 
Restaurant Committee 
Finance Committee 
Marketing Committee 
House Committee  
Legal Committee 
Entertainment Committee 
Sail Program Committee 
Roster Committee 
Piers and Moorings Committee 
Assistant Fleet Captain 
Long Range Planning Committee 
By-Laws Committee 
Procedures Committee 
Waterline Editor 
Shipôs Store Supply Officer 
CBYCA Delegate 
Club Chaplain  
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NEW MEMBER/BIRTHDAY/ANNIVERSARY NIGHT! 
New Members, September Birthdays & Anniversaries  
Celebrate with friends and enjoy music and dancing!  

Friday, October 11 in the Burgee Lounge

Stop in for your free new 

member, birthday, and/or 

anniversary drink!  

Welcome New Members:  

Anniversaries 
 
 

1 Troy & Jamie Vogt 

3 Magda & Ben Krapf 

5 John & Cathleen Bannon 

7 Jennifer & Christian 
Bagley 

7 Jeff Ronald & Chris 
Hanna-Ronald 

9 Tom & Trish Kelly 

9 Dale & Emma Jane 
Nowland 

11 Dave & Peg Brzezowski 

11 Joseph Romasco & Jill 
Melsha 

13 Michelle & Ryan 
Woodworth 

19 Bruce & Barbi Taylor 

21 Jessica & Cody Peters 

27 Frazier & Kevin Walker 

29 Ronnie & Corinne Boyd 

30 Dick & Tina Martin 

30 Gary & Debbie Shears 

 

Birthdays  
 
  

1 Jody Drayton 

3 Susan Andrews 

4 Jerry Becker 

7 Caroline Molter 

7 Dwain Watkins 

8 Dick Johnston 

8 Emma Jane Nowland 

8 Olivia Sowa 

8 Dave Uhrin 

9 John Molter 

10 Joe Reynolds 

10 JoAnn Yaworski-Usher 

12 Bob Gamble 

12 Kim Hoferer 

12 Pat Shaw 

13 Sue Chinnici 

14 John Bannon 

14 Tina Martin 

15 Dick Martin 

16 Irene Reardon 

17 Corinne Boyd 

17 Richard Osbun 

18 Audrey Commerford 

18 Ben Krapf 

18 Marlene Szep 

20 Woody Jackson 

20 Darrel Whyte 

21 Dick Davies 

21 Michael Tracy 

23 Phil DiPasquale 

23 Patricia McGillen 

26 Kevin Fogarty 

30 Melissa Braithwaite 
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From the Fleet Captain  
Although Bob and I were unable to attend the Labor Day Cruise to Baltimore, I heard that it was a successful and fun 

event. Thanks to everyone who helped organize the food, activities and supplies! 

Our final cruise event for this boating season will be the Frostbite Cruise to Sassafrass Harbor Marina in Georgetown on 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12 (note date change from original schedule). This friendly location is just past Skipjack Cove.  We 

ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǎƻ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀ ά/Ƙƛƭƛ Cook-hŦŦέ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘȅ ŦƻǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 

favorite Chili dish and/or a side to share! 

Please let me know if you plan to attend and participate so we can have a general sense of numbers for set-up and 

supplies.  The folks at Sassafras Harbor Marina asked that you get in touch with them directly to make slip 

arrangements. Traveling up the Sassafras River in the fall is usually quite beautiful.  We are looking forward to a fun 

weekend to close out the NERYC Cruise calendar. Of course, you are welcome to come by car, as well! 

shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com  410-2751144 

Claire Brechter cbrechter@gmail.com 302-229-0148  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
mailto:shmarina@sassafrasharbormarina.com%20%20410-2751144%0BClaire%20Brechter%20cbrechter@gmail.com%20302-229-0148
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Notes from the Sail Chair, Julie Cottage   
October 2019 Waterline 

  

 
Trick AND Treat time in October, a wonderful month!  The weather is comfortably cool, the water is still 
warm(ish), wind picks up, and the sun still shines most of the days.  And the countryside displays all the colors 
of the fall we enjoy so much.  All of this combines to remind us that while summer has passed, we still have 
glorious weather to pursue our favorite pastimes with gusto! 
What else can sailors do when they are not milking the last of the season? 
There are some very good boats shows in the area.  Check out Annapolis for the US Power Boat Show on 10/3-
6 and on 10/ 10-14 for the US Sail Boat Show. 
Plan on participating in some races.  Right here at our club on Saturday October 5th will be the final race in our 
Fall Series, and a fair number of October events are listed in the CBRYA Green Book (page 27).   

Take a Fall Foliage Cruise.  Fleet Captain Claire Brechter is closing her post out with the Frostbite 
/ǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŀǎǎŀŦǊŀǎ IŀǊōƻǊ aŀǊƛƴŀ ƛƴ DŜƻǊƎŜǘƻǿƴΣ a5Φ  ¢Ƙŀǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǊǳƴΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have a boat, look into enjoying the scenery and camaraderie by making it a land-cruise. 

     Do you remember the old fable of the grasshopper and the ant?  The 
grasshopper flitted around the meadow all summer and wondered at the ant toiling along.  When winter 
came, the ant was prepared and the grasshopper finally got the lesson on planning ahead.  When the time 
comes, do you know what your plans are for your boat? Are you going to leave it in the water?  Are you 
hoping to keep your spot at NERYC for next year?  Either way, you should confirm your plans with Dock 
Master, Rick Hanson to make sure you are covered.   
If you love checklists and tips, check out  https://www.boatus.com/seaworthy/winter/winterizing.pdf 
 

     In a wonderful blend of work and play, the junior teams are at the height of their season.  The 
North East River High School team will participate in 3 regattas (all Sundays, October 6, 13, & 20th) before the 
JV Championships at Baltimore County Sailing Center on October 26th.  Stay tuned to the eNERYC updates for 
timely results, and consider coming to NERYC on Sunday October 20th to see the regatta first hand.  As you are 
hearing, our sailors continue to represent North East proudly. 
 

https://www.boatus.com/seaworthy/winter/winterizing.pdf
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     The University of Delaware Sailing team also continues their season under MAISA (Middle 
Atlantic Intercollegiate Sailing Association) through November.  They continue to develop and improve their 
standing in their league and are proud to call NERYC their home base.  Stay tuned here to the Waterline for UD 
news as it develops. 
 

  In closing ς a sailing joke to share    

Q: What do sailors play when theyôre bored? 

A: Cards ï because they always have a deck.   
 

Happy October!  Enjoy J 

I imagine all interscholastic and intercollegiate sports take a deep breath at the beginning 
of  each  new season,  especially when they lose rock stars from their rosters like the North East 

Road Warriors  did last Spring when  Iain Shand, Morgan Essex and Ellie Sekowski all graduated 
from hig h school.  Fortunately, we have a new   
generation of rock stars who proved today that they are ready and able  to carry on our great 

standing in the  MDISA league.  
 

September 15  was our first regatta of the 2019/2020 season, and our team prevailed 
with a 1st  place  win overall , besting the nearest team by 21 points.  And Freshman 

sailors, Lilliana Webb  and Jake Crandall  in their  debut  event (first time sailing 
together, and first time for Lilliana at the helm in a high school level event) got a 

bullet  in one of their races!  (Skylor/Isabella had 3 bullets, Lauren/Jake had a bullet, and 
Lauren/Lilliana had a bullet too!)  It was a great day, and a really strong start for this 

yearôs high school sailing season.

  

https://sites.udel.edu/delawaresailing/
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